

IGG/lmr

CONCEPCION, May 17, 1954

Benjamin G. Horning, M. D. W. K. Kellog Foundation Battle Creek, Michigan U.S.A.

Dear Dr. Horning:

Dr. Manuel Donoso is coming back to Concepcion upon the completion of his training in Neurosurgery, in order to be the head of the Neurosurgical department and Instructor in Neurosurgery.

BIBL

Dr. Donoso is a very nice person and has done a very remarcable work as a fellow in the Service of Dr. Asenjo. As a matter of fact I sent Dr. Donoso to Dr. Asenjo's because I needed a well traines Newmosurgeon in the Hospital and in the University, and I believed that he was the best man for the job.

We have been discussing with Dr.
Asenjo about Dr. Donoso and his opinion is that
a visit or a fellowship in the U.S. would be of
great value for the completion of his training.I fully agree with him because Dr. Donoso is
going to have a very responsible position here and
we must secure him the best training and experience
we can.

With best regards,

Dr. Ignacio González G.
DEAN